
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on September 7, 2017 at 7 p.m.                                      

Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Bias and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                                   

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the August 17, 2017 

meeting as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                                                                                                           

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve and sign warrants#16365-16403 and eft’s 

that were submitted for payment by the Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                                                            

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept and approve the financial reports that was 

submitted by the Fiscal Officer.  Vote: all ayes.   

Chief Johnson gave a Fire Department report.                                                                                                                         

Chief said that the Union contracts were approved by the Firefighters and copies were made.                         

Chief Johnson said that Marsha Morrow has resigned but we have not received a resignation 

letter yet.  We will wait to receive her letter before accepting her resignation.                                                                                     

Chief discussed a generator data link for the generators.  He said the UPS on the generators will 

last 3.5 hours without power.  We can determine how it works for us in a year to see if we want 

to continue with it at additional cost. 

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the vacation request for Keith Killingsworth 

for October 4, 6 &8 2017 and for November 11, 18 & 22 2017.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Thomas Johnson gave a Zoning report.                                                                                                                                   

He mentioned that we had a couple properties mowed.                                                                                                                  

He mentioned that there are still a lot of junk cars in the township.                                                                                      

Mr. Tim King will be getting the new zoning code to him.                    

Mr. Jim Neill gave a Road Department report.                                                                                                                          

He said that the Issue II projects for next year will total $374000.                                                                                    

Jim mentioned that the McCartney Rd Issue II project may be starting in 3 weeks.             

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to pass Resolution 2017-09 to apply for Issue II money 

for 2018 for Homegardner, Maple Ave and Deyo Roads for a total estimated cost of $374,000 .   

Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Pooch- yes, Mr. Bias- yes and Mr. Riesterer- yes          

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to amend our motion from August 17, 2017 to pay the 

county $2808.00 for this year’s projects.  Vote:  all ayes.    Their original cost did not include 

stripping of roads. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to pass Resolution 2017-10: No parking along Crystal 

Rock Road.   Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Pooch – yes, Mr. Bias- yes and Mr. Riesterer – yes. 

The township will be putting up the new playground equipment next Tuesday. 



Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to accept Erie County’s Resolution 117-1 for recycling 

money for the county to go to $20,000.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn.  Vote:  all ayes. 

 

 

       

                         


